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State Begins Rollout of COVID-19 Vaccine 

 

 
 

 Thu, Dec 17, 2020 at 9:44 AM  
 

 
 

With the FDA approving Emergency Use Authorization (EUA) for the Pfizer COVID-19 
vaccine and a scheduled vaccine producer, Moderna, set to meet with the FDA later this 
week, the State has begun to detail its initial plans for a safe and effective rollout of the 
COVID-19 vaccine. 

 

Governor Newsom 
announced that California 
has already received 
33,150 dRVeV Rf Whe VWaWe¶V 
initial vaccine allocation of 
327,000 doses. We are 
expecting an additional 
393,900 doses from Pfizer 
next week and another 
627,000 doses from 
Moderna, pending approval 
from the FDA, by the end of 
this calendar year. 

 
Santa Clara County has 
been informed that they will 
receive 17,000 doses this 
week from Pfizer and 
another 39,300 from 
Moderna, pending 



 

 

approval, in late December. 
The regional distribution of 
these initial 327,000 doses 
WhURXghRXW CalifRUQia¶V 58 
counties can be found here. 

 
 

The CDC¶V ³AdYiVRU\ CRmmiWWee RQ ImmXQi]aWiRQ PUacWiceV´ iV Whe SUimaU\ bRd\ iQ charge 
of deciding the prioritization of who will receive these vaccines first and they have  
confirmed that healthcare workers, emergency medical services providers, and residents   
in long-term care facilities will be given first priority. 

 
Although the next priority group is still being decided, the state has made it clear that   
those at higher risk will receive vaccines first. Engagement with community groups and 
stakeholders is currently being conducted to guide the rest of the distribution and ensure a 
fair, equitable, and culturally competent process. 

 
The vaccines will be available at no cost and two doses given 21 days apart is proven to 
be 95% effective. 

 
It is important to keep in mind that, even with a vaccine right around the corner, we must 
still remember to stay vigilant in adhering to the COVID-19 Public Health Orders this 
holiday season and into the new year. AV GRYeUQRU GaYiQ NeZVRm SXWV iW, ³TheUe is a 
light at the end of the tunnel - bXW Ze aUe VWill iQ Whe WXQQel.´ 

 
To learn more, watch the full 12/15 briefing from Governor Gavin Newsom at this link and 
visit covid19.ca.gov/vaccines for the latest updates. 

 
Greetings From My New Post 

 
 

As you may have heard, my term on the 
Santa Clara County Board of Supervisors 
has ended and I have been sworn in as 
your California State Senator representing 
District 15. District 15 encompasses much 
of Santa Clara County, including the cities 
of Campbell, Los Gatos, Cupertino, 
Saratoga, Monte Sereno, and much of San 
Jose, stretching from the Santa Cruz 
Mountains to the west and Mountain 
Hamilton Range to the east. 

 
Although my position has changed, my 
commitment to serving the residents of this 
community has never been stronger. You 
can rest assured that my new office will 
continue to provide services to individuals 
and families during this pandemic. To  
speak to me regarding inquires and 
concerns, or to request assistance, please 
continue to reach out to me in my new role 
at Senator.Cortese@sen.ca.gov. 
 
 

https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/CID/DCDC/Pages/COVID-19/COVID-19-Vaccine-Regional-Distribution-First-Shipment.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/watch/live/?v=166669701861143&ref=watch_permalink
mailto:Senator.Cortese@sen.ca.gov


 

 

 
 
 

I am excited to get to work and continue to be grateful for the opportunity to make positive 
change for our community and beyond. This year, in particular, I am thankful for the 
partnership of those in the community that have stepped up to keep us safe during this 
unprecedented health crisis and historic wildfire season, including our essential workers, 
frontline heroes, healthcare workers, volunteers, and community-based agencies. Thank 
you and I look forward to hearing from you! 

 
Senate District 15: In the News 

 
 

Building Decarbonization Package for 
California: After being sworn-in as your 
California State Senator last week, I 
introduced a bold plan to eliminate 
greenhouse gas emissions in new 
construction statewide that includes 
decarbonization targets, programs, and 
assistance to local government. This 
legislative package contains four climate 
resiliency bills that will revolutionize 
CalifRUQia¶V bXildiQg aQd cRQVWUXcWiRQ VecWRU 
which accounts for roughly 40% of our 
carbon emissions, including the first bill in 
history that asks the State to divest from 
projects that are not zero-emission. Silicon 
Valley has proven that decarbonized, all- 
electric buildings cost less to build, require 
less infrastructure, and provide more value 
to builders as well as customers. 

 
California must commit to the rapid decarbonization of our buildings to remain a global 
leader in the face of our climate crisis. Read more about this plan at this link and read 
coverage of this announcement in San Jose Spotlight and the San Francisco Chronicle. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1nR93_-if0ihJ8gNkEMnLOT0AAbDtMjny/view
https://sanjosespotlight.com/south-bay-legislators-hit-the-ground-running-in-new-posts/?fbclid=IwAR2POalmC3wpffW9llRL0qQOCEj_SNwh7iqEcGa0mpYBV-U-xTn7OoUiDtI
https://www.sfchronicle.com/politics/article/California-legislators-push-bills-on-election-15782898.php


 

 

 

 
 
 

Cortese to Chair Senate Labor Committee: Thank you to President pro Tempore of the 
California Senate, Toni Atkins, who yesterday announced that I will serve as Chair of the 
Senate Labor, Public Employment and Retirement Committee. Of the 23 committees in   
the California Senate, the Labor Committee is tasked with analyzing bills that affect 
ZRUkeUV, UaQgiQg fURm iVVXeV VXch aV ZRUkeUV¶ safety, compensation, insurance, and 
unemployment as well as bills relating to public employees. As chair of the Senate Labor 
Committee, my top priority will be continuing my efforts to ensure workers are provided 
essential benefits, a living wage, and safe working conditions, even in the face of 
unprecedented political and economic pressure during this pandemic. I am also pleased to 
announce that I will be serving on the Budget and Fiscal Review Committee, the    
Education Committee, the Housing Committee, the Transportation Committee, and the 
Human Services Committee. 

 
Launch of California's Largest Private Fund for Extremely Low-Income Housing: As 
co-chaiU Rf Whe ³MeaVXUe A´ affRUdable hRusing bond campaign that has produced 27 
housing projects in Santa Clara County, ZiWh maQ\ mRUe iQ Whe SiSeliQe, I¶d like WR WhaQk 
Facebook, the Local Initiative Support Corporation (LISC), and Destination: Home for 
laXQchiQg CalifRUQia¶V laUgeVW SUiYaWe fund for extremely low-income (ELI) housing and 
setting aside at least $50 million, or one third of this fund, to go towards the development   
of Measure A projects. This fund will go a long way in our efforts to address homelessness 
during the age of COVID-19. Read coverage of this announcement in San Jose Spotlight 
and learn more here. 

 

Staying Safe This Holiday Season 
 

As cold weather drives people indoors, we have seen the rate of COVID-19 cases rise 
throughout the state. It is, of course, tempting to want to spend time with your loved ones 
this holiday season, but please remember that any activity outside of your household 
increases your chance of exposure to the virus. This is why the California Public Health 
Department and our Santa Clara County Public Health Officer currently prohibit residents 
in our county from gathering with those outside of their household (except outdoor 
religious services, political events, and cultural ceremonies of up to 100 people). 

 
This week, California announced the statewide launch of CA Notify, a smartphone 
application aimed at reducing transmission of COVID-19 through exposure notifications. 
Californians can opt in to receive notifications if smart phone data indicates they may have 
been exposed to someone who has tested positive for the virus. Learn more here. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://sanjosespotlight.com/facebook-destination-home-partner-on-new-fund-for-extremely-low-income-housing/?utm_source=dlvr.it&utm_medium=facebook&fbclid=IwAR2th-beuddHoCtUfuxQjbO-bgjdXHnzsNEsP6UE7f0seqWd1C0An_Ak38g
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/%23search/State+/FMfcgxwKjwzbtfttJjwqkFqLxnMstVCM
https://www.sccgov.org/sites/covid19/Pages/mandatory-directives-gatherings.aspx
https://canotify.ca.gov/
https://canotify.ca.gov/


 

 

COVID-19 By the Numbers in California 
 

 
Positivity Rate for California: 
California's positivity rate is a key indicator of community spread. As of 12/14, the 7-day 
positivity rate is 10.6% and the 14-day positivity rate is 10.5%. 

 
Nationwide COVID-19 Numbers (reported by the Center for Disease Control): 
As of 12/14, there have been: 
 
� 16,113,148 total positive cases, with 181,032 new cases reported from the prior day. 
� 298,266 total deaths, with 1,448 new deaths reported.  

For more COVID-19 data provided by the CDC, click here. 

COVID-19 Cases and Hospitalizations in Santa Clara County 
The County of Santa Clara Public Health Department announced 23 new deaths from 
COVID-19 last week, bringing the total number of deaths to 529 in Santa Clara County. 
Just under 7,600 new cases were reported last week, a 65% increase in new cases 
compared with the previous week. The total case count has now reached 49,216 with a 7- 
day rolling average of new cases (based on specimen collection date) at 986 cases per  

https://covid.cdc.gov/covid-data-tracker/%23cases


 

 

day (up from 497 the week prior). As of December 14th, there were 491 COVID positive 
patients hospitalized in Santa Clara County (up from 319 last week). More data can be 
found through the Santa Clara County Public Health DeSaUWmeQW¶V Data Dashboards. 

 
State Resources Posted on SD 15 Website 

 

 
State resources and services available during the pandemic have been posted on my new 
website: sd15.sen.ca.gov. Just click on the "COVID-19" liQk XQdeU Whe ³ReVRXUceV´ Wab Rf 
my website to get connected to some of the most frequently used state resources, 
including resources for businesses and employers, students, those in need of housing and 
financial assistance, and more. As always, please feel free to reach out to me with any 
questions, comments, or concerns. I can be reached at senator.cortese@sen.ca.gov. 

 
Thank you, 

 

Dave Cortese

https://www.sccgov.org/sites/covid19/Pages/dashboard.aspx
mailto:senator.cortese@sen.ca.gov
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